
To the esteemed Nicassia Avicia of Phoenix Reach, General of the Citadel Guard,

Since our meeting at the Solstice, I have been collating information on the movements of Phelan Morganach, the 
monster who ran off with your nation’s children five years ago. I have determined that he will be passing through 
Apstrus during the Equinox, on his way to meet with a potential investor. 
I will be arriving in Anvil as early as I can on Friday, and hope to meet with you then. I will make my way to the 
Urizen encampment once I arrive. In case we miss one another, however, I wanted to give you the basic details here.
I believe he will be making camp at a reasonably exposed location on The Via Apulus at quarter past five on 
Saturday . Hopefully you will be able to dispatch a stout force to deal with the situation. I do not believe you will 
need more than thirty-five warriors to handle this. 
Remember, if Our Friend is to be able to assist you after the fact, then it is important that as few witnesses as 
possible remain, and that Morganach himself is executed.

Hopefully I will see you soon,
Maistir Odhrán


